

Rotary Club of Cambridge Bulletin



District 9455 Western Australia

We usually meet at the Cambridge Bowling Club, Howtree Place, Floreat (near the Forum), at 7.10 am for 7.30 am

Cambridge Courier

Information about our next Rotary Meeting:

Wednesday 21st June 2023

Speaker: Stan Robins Topic: The Man of Innovation

On Duty: Speaker Host, Introduction & thanks: John Gartlan

Coming up soon Wednesday 28th June 2023

Speaker: Roy Stall

Topic: The RAN in the 1960s & the Navy of Today

Speaker Host, Intro & thanks: Cate Barlow

Set up/pack up: Graham McHarrie

GENERAL NEWS ITEMS

Set up/Pack up: Peter Wagner

- Invitations to our Changeover <u>Lunch</u> on 5th July have been sent out. Please respond asap.
- Jeremy Wood advised that the incoming Exchange Student – Betty from the Czech Republic – arrives next month. Unfortunately our outgoing nominee missed out on selection.

NEWS FROM LAST WEEK

Regrettably our scheduled Guest Speaker couldn't make it due to ill health, so Pres. Frank arranged for a few of our own to update us on various matters. Firstly, Graham McHarrie gave a summary of the Surabaya Project which started in 1996 following collaboration between our Rotary Club, the Mt Lawley Club and the Surabaya Club. This led to the further development of the Karya Mulia School for Deaf Children in East Java (which had been established many decades before), and the aim was to provide equipment through a Rotary Foundation Grant. In 2017 a Teacher Exchange Project was established under which two teachers from Surabaya have visited Perth and two Perth teachers have travelled to Surabaya each year. Needless to say, Covid disrupted the programme significantly, however slowly but surely things are getting back to where they should be. Our Club will provide further funds in the future to support appropriate collaboration. Jeremy Wood was next, and gave a run-down on the Peace Poles Project. Although the concept dates back to 1956 in Japan, the Australian version started in 2021 to celebrate 100 years since Rotary was started here. Our Club has installed Poles at 12 Schools and 1 Church, each proclaiming 'May Peace Prevail on Earth'. Our last speaker for the day was Max Puddey who outlined the present status of the Community Shed at Lake Monger. Membership is thriving having reached the 200 mark, and the age range is now from under 30 to 92 years! This has put a strain on the facilities due to resultant physical limitations, and so solutions are being considered such as moving all storage into 2 containers to free up floor space in the shed itself. Wow!



One of our local nuns is very methodical and organised. Her name is Sr Mattick.

Birthdays: Brian Downing (23 Jun) **Wedding anniversaries:** none this time

Rotary anniversaries: Mike Graham ('68 Mt Barker)

IF A MEMBER CAN'T ATTEND, OR WANTS TO BRING A VISITOR, PLEASE ADVISE LIBBY LARSEN BY <u>EARLY</u> MONDAY MORNING Either by telephone (0438 462 917) or email (libbylarsen@westnet.com.au). Bulletin Editor: Roger Veary